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Electronic communication has now become a routine part of clinical practice. A lot of non-

urgent communication with patients and their providers now occur through on-line channels such as 

secure messaging and e-mails.  In particular, MaineHealth is highly encouraging patients to sign-up for 

and utilize MyChart, wherein patients can directly send messages to their providers. As such, there may 

be a need for medical educators and health care institutions to provide more guidance and education 

about this topic. (1) It has been shown that electronic communication with patients, can actually 

improve patient care and outcomes such as improved medication adherence (2). However, everyone 

communicating with patients through these online portals should be cognizant of privacy, confidentiality 

concerns, and HIPAA rules. Therefore, communication with patients should only occur in secure 

networks and not through personal e-mails, and definitely not social media. Institutions themselves, 

however, should also reinforce with patients that online communication should be only about non-

urgent matters such as refill requests, that messages should be brief and descriptive and that these 

messages are going to be a part of the medical record (3).  

There are also certain business e-mail etiquette (4) that may be applied to answering patient 

communication.  

1. Use a professional salutation. “Hi”, “Hello” or a more formal “Dear (name)” are all 

appropriate salutations. “Hey”, “Hiya” or “Yo” are not.  

2. Try to answer messages in a timely manner. Two business days is usually standard. It may 

also to just help the patient acknowledge that you have received the message, even if you 

don’t have an answer right away.  

3. Don’t send angry messages. In that rare instance where a patient were to send offensive or 

threatening e-mail,  in one study analyzing secure messages in two Veterans Administration 

health care centers, offensive or threatening messages only comprised 0.2% of all messages 

sent. (5) Formulate an appropriate response when you’re calmer is better.   It would also be 

good to bring up this situation to your supervisor or team on how best to address this 

patient’s concern.   

4. Avoid using abbreviations like LOL, writing in all CAPS, using emoticons and using a string of 

exclamation points!!!!! These are not professional.  

5. Proofread your messages before sending them.  
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